

BBPSRH/PARENT/2021-22/ 160

29.03.2022

"A new school year means new beginnings, new adventures, new friendships, and new challenges. The slate is clean and anything can happen." - Denise Witmer

**Dear Parents** 

The school is geared up to welcome its learners physically for the new academic session 2022-23 after two years of online teaching. To facilitate a smooth transition from preprimary to primary department, the school has planned an adaptation period from 4 April 2022 to 8 April 2022. The timings for the same will be from 8:45 am -11:30 am

Strong social emotional health enables an individual to integrate their thoughts, emotions, and behaviours in a way that supports greater health and well-being in life. To ensure good social emotional health of our learners, several activities have been planned. The students are required to bring stick puppets of four emojis- happy, sad, scared and confused on their first day to school.

In an effort to bridge the gap in academic content created due to remote learning, the school has initiated 'bridging the learning gap' program. The program will pave the way towards better clarity of concepts at an unhurried pace and eliminate learning difficulties. It will serve as a great opportunity for the learners for smooth transition to the new class.

Experiential learning is the process of learning through experience, and is more narrowly defined as 'learning through reflection on doing'. As emphasis will be laid on toy pedagogy and gameful learning, students will be given an exposure to interesting hands-on activities that focus on holistic development of the learners. Magic show and Puppet show will be organised for the students to help them adapt to the new system with ease.

Regular school timings (7:30 am to 1:45 pm) will be observed from 11 April 2022.

Seeking your cooperation in making this transition smooth and joyful.

Geeta Gangwani

Regards

(Principal)